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 Evidence that Global Warming and climate change are a reality and are already having an effect on our planet environmentally, economically and in humanitarian terms is now overwhelming. 

This is accepted by just about all creditable scientists and scientific bodies. What is arguable to some degree, is the rate at which it is happening, the current and long term effects and how best to manage and stop it. 

The overriding fact that Global Warming is happening and already is having effect should take precedence over issues of degree.

Disagreement on timeline and degree of effect etc should be resolved under the umbrella of the Kyoto Protocol not outside of the protocol and at the expense of its introduction.
The danger of individual and voluntary targets outside of the protocol will only lead to some countries attempting and achieving targets whilst the overall target becomes even larger and harder to reach.

Recent reports and newspaper articles are already quoting figures of over seventy withdrawals from the Australian Governments voluntary scheme. Such an abject failure in so short a period does not auger well for this type of voluntary plan. 

Many countries including Australia are taking an individualistic and selfish, short term view of the economic effects and are being influenced by large multi-national corporations which will only lead to failure, environmental, social and economic disaster.

The latest report from the United Nations on projected losses is horrifying and may only be part of the story as the knock on effects are often hard to predict.
It is clearly time to act, not with an isolationist policy but in a global partnership. The Kyoto Protocol gives us the opportunity to monitor, to police emissions and co-operate on a global front far more effectively than relying on a host of  individual plans from   a range of countries with clearly different agendas.
The Government and Industry stance on the economic cost is short sighted, irrational and selfish. The long term cost for everyone should surely be more important than the short term Government political gain and Industry profit. It is clear that failure to act will lead to economic hardship for everyone in the not to distant future. The Government has made much of the need for short term economic pain for long term gain as part of its economic philosophy but appears to be acting in reverse in regard to emission controls, the sanctioning of carbon emitting industries such as shale oil, and the poor funding for research and development of renewable energy and energy conservation.

In recent times Australia under the leadership of John Howard has made a big deal about fighting terrorism, it has joined with America and Britain in taking on the responsibility of world policeman  against weapons of mass destruction, terrorism and has become very righteous about the safety of our world. 
One has to ask why it is not so keen and is in fact quite indignant about being asked to join a protocol which is attempting to stop the biggest danger our planet has faced for many years, global warming and climate change.
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